
 

 

21 January 2021 

 

To: 

H.E. Mr. Cyril Ramaphosa 

President 

Republic of South Africa 

 

Honourable Dr. Naledi Pandor 

Minister of the Department of International Relations and Cooperation 

Republic of South Africa 

 

By email: ​ ​RazwiedaniJ@dirco.gov.za​ ​| ​MakokoB@dirco.gov.za​ | ​malebo@presidency.gov.za​ | 
Phumeza@presidency.gov.za​ | ​glory@dpme.gov.za  
 

Dear H.E. President Cyril Ramaphosa and Honourable Minister Naledi Pandor, 

 

R.E. Our Deepest Condolences to the Presidency, Government and People of South Africa on 

the passing of Honourable Minister Jackson Mthembu. 

 
Global Citizen has the honour to write to you albeit under these very unfortunate circumstances. 

Comrade Jackson Mthembu was an honourable and hard working struggle Stewart who was an 

inspiration to all of us. As Global Citizen, and as a member of the international community, we 

extend our deepest condolences to the Presidency, Government and People of South Africa. 

Akuhlanga lungehlanga. Sithi ngxe, nilale ngenxeba. 

 

Please accept the assurances of our highest considerations and esteem for the Office of the 

President and Government of South Africa.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Hugh Evans, Michael Sheldrick 

Chief Executive Officer Chief Policy Officer 

Global Citizen Global Citizen 

hce@globalpovertyproject.com  michael.sheldrick@globalcitizen.org   
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